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POLICY BULLETIN #08-28-OPE 

(This Policy Bulletin Obsoletes PB #08-02-OPE, PB #03-105-OPE, and CD #02-16) 
(Use with PD #06-12-OPE and PD #06-13-OPE)  

 
NEW ORIA TELEPHONE NUMBER AND REVISED LANGUAGE CARD (W-194)  

 
Date: 

March 11, 2008 
 

Subtopic(s): 
Forms 

 This procedure can 
now be accessed on the 
FIAweb. 
 
Job Centers, see  
PB #07-113-OPE
 
 
The older version of the 
language card may be 
used until its stock is 
exhausted. 

The purpose of this policy bulletin is to inform all Job Center and 
Non-Cash Assistance (NCA) Food Stamp (FS) Center staff that the 
telephone number for the Office of Refugee and Immigrant Affairs 
(ORIA) has been changed to (212) 331-4550.  Designated staff are 
instructed to use the ORIA telephone number for questions related to 
the refugee, immigrant and Limited English-Speaking Ability (LESA) 
population. ORIA has also released a four-panel graphically 
redesigned Language Card (W-194). Workers may either use the 
redesigned Language Card or the previous version as the content 
has not changed.  
 
Note: Center Directors may contact ORIA at the telephone number 
listed above to obtain copies of the redesigned language card. 

  
 Center staff are reminded that the Language Card must be used to 

identify an applicant’s/participant’s language. This is done by having 
the applicant/participant point to his/her language on the card. It is 
extremely important that all reception area staff have been trained on 
the use of the Language Card and that a supply is available at the 
reception desk at all times. The Language Card does not list all 
possible spoken languages and thus on occasion it will not be useful 
in determining an LESA individual’s language. In circumstances 
where the applicant’s/participant’s language cannot be determined 
using the W-194, the LESA liaison must contact the telephone 
interpretation vendor for assistance. The telephone interpretation 
vendor has operators that are trained to identify an individual’s 
language. 
 

 Effective Immediately 

http://fndocument/CDCOpenClient/DocContent.aspx?Library=HRAContent%5efndocument&Id=003782711&ObjType=2&Op=Open


                         PB #-08-28-OPE                     

 Related Items: 
 

 PD #06-12-OPE
 PD #06-13-OPE
 PB #07-113-OPE
  
 
 

Attachments: 

W-194 Language Card (Rev. 2/07)                 Please use Print on 
Demand to obtain copies 
of forms.   
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http://fndocument/CDCOpenClient/DocContent.aspx?Library=HRAContent%5efndocument&Id=003757820&ObjType=2&Op=Open
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